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To: Equality and H&S Reps 21 November 2016
NEC H&S
NEC Equalities

cc: Branch Chairs and Secretaries

2016/02176

Dear Colleague
Consultation to 17 February 2017

“Improving Lives: The Work, Health and Disability Green Paper”

Introduction

Last month the government launched an important consultation highlighting the benefits of
‘good work’ to good health, the shameful disability employment gap, the £100 billion cost to the
economy of ill-health among working age people and the patchy, fragmented provisions of NHS
and occupational health care.

The Green Paper, as its name suggests, has a strong focus on disability and people with long-
term health conditions, aiming to address barriers to access to the workplace because a mere
48% of disabled people are in employment.

However it also deals with all people in work, in particular in relation to promoting health at
work, preventing sickness absence, enabling prompt returns to work and improving the
operation of the ‘fit note’ to support workers back into their jobs faster and for longer.

It also proposes better provision by the insurance industry, and use by employers, of income
protection insurance.

Good Work and Equality of Opportunity

Prospect takes pride in seeking to tackle discrimination, promote good health, safety and
wellbeing and the evidence-base and maturity of our Good Work and Neurodiversity campaigns.
The Green Paper, which has many attributes to welcome, provides us with an important
opportunity to further our goals.

Link to consultation documents:
www.gov.uk/government/consultations/work-health-and-disability-improving-lives

We need your help to ensure we can make an evidence-based consultation submission by the
deadline of Friday 17 February 2017.
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Have your say!
Prospect’s first impressions and an overview are attached, followed by some of the specific
guestions the consultation asks (for full questions, go to the consultation document).

This is YOUR chance to contribute to Prospect’s submission to this consultation. You may have
personal experience, experience as a rep, and/or members you know who feel strongly about
work, health and disability. Real-life stories, insights and anecdotes all count as evidence!

If you have anything you can tell us, for instance (the list is not exhaustive):
> disability equality initiatives in your workplace
mental health stigma campaigns

how Prospect has made a difference supporting individual workers and/or campaigns

whether sickness absence ‘trigger points’ impact on staff

YV V VYV V

any experience of management systems (eg performance management) introducing
inequalities that may impact on health or disability

please let us know by 31 January 2017.

Joint initiatives

Where you are working in partnership with your employer, please provide contact details for the
manager lead. That way we can showcase more effectively the willingness and benefits of union
involvement.

Civil Service reps
The consultation recognises the need for Government to lead by example. CS Sector reps may
therefore wish to add additional material for Prospect’s submission.

How to reply
Please write to me or Sandie Maile at New Prospect House or email safetyreps@prospect.org.uk

Yours sincerely

Sarah Page
Research Officer
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Improving Lives: The Work, Health and Disability Green Paper

First impressions
The paper openly acknowledges the significant health and employment inequalities that exist.

Some of the proposals to overcome the disability employment gap come from the review of the
Work Capability Assessment. Broadly the proposals have been welcomed by organisations
supporting disabled people and claimants.

The paper makes a welcome statement on the need to address the lack of support for those with
musculoskeletal disorders and mental health issues.

Clearly there are major issues around the need to develop better occupational health support
right across the board, including for those currently unable to work. The Government’s “Fit to
Work” service has not achieved its full potential and there is still a way to go before we can say
all employees have timely access to safe, effective and quality assured occupational health
support.

The paper outlines a positive vision of the need for a whole person approach to occupational
health and related services including timely and appropriate access to support. But given that
there has been an 11% reduction in specialist occupational physicians between 2011 and 2015
the decline in trainee numbers must be addressed urgently.

It is likely that the emphasis on ‘work’ being an important health outcome will be welcomed by
many. However, there is a need to recognise that the primary role of any medical intervention is
to ensure that a patient’s health is restored so that they can live a full and active life. Not just
get them back to work. Prospect promotes ‘good work’ as being good for us, not any work.

The Green Paper also deals with promoting well-being and most of what is proposed in this
section is a continuation of what Public Health England is already targeting.

With respect to promoting income protection insurance, some stakeholders warn of the dangers
of it being a substitute for sick pay. Those with experience of such policies cite how limited they
are — precluding many with pre-existing ill-health. Moreover, it is unlikely that they will be
available to lower paid workers or those in vulnerable employment.

Overview

There is a lot that to welcome in the Green Paper. But in relation to occupational health, much of
it is echoes the proposals contained in Dame Carol Black's 2008 review of the health of Britain's
working age population: “Working for a healthier tomorrow”.

Notable by its absence is the lack of recognition of the constructive role of trade unions, whose
track record on equalities and health and safety are well-established. In particular, we mediate
over workplace adaptations and reasonable adjustments, enable sensitive disclosures that help
secure joint dialogue over work improvements, help remedy people management issues, tackle
bullying and harassment and bring to the attention of our employers problems such as slow
‘reasonable adjustment’ processes or counter-productive sickness absence management.



Summary of questions

Chapter 2: Supporting people into work
. What support should we offer to help those ‘in work’ stay in work and progress?
o What does the evidence tell us about the right type of employment support for people

with mental health conditions?

Chapter 4: Supporting employers to recruit with confidence and create healthy workplaces
. What good practice is already in place to support inclusive recruitment, promote health

and wellbeing, prevent ill health and support people to return to work after periods of sickness

absence?
. Should Statutory Sick Pay be reformed to encourage a phased return to work? If so, how?
. What role should the insurance sector play in supporting the recruitment and retention of

disabled people and people with health conditions?
o What are the barriers and opportunities for employers of different sizes adopting

insurance products for their staff?

Chapter 5: Supporting employment through health and high quality care for all

o How can we bring about better work-focussed conversations between an individual,
healthcare professional, employer and Jobcentre Plus work coach, which focus on what work an
individual can do, particularly during the early stages of an illness/developing condition?

o How can we ensure that all healthcare professionals recognise the value of work and
consider work during consultations with working age patients? How can we encourage doctors in
hospitals to consider fitness for work and, where appropriate, issue a fit note?

o Are doctors best placed to provide work and health information, make a judgement on
fitness for work and provide sickness certification? If not, which other healthcare professionals
do you think should play a role in this process to ensure that individuals who are sick understand
the positive role that work can play in their recovery and that the right level of information is
provided?

. Regarding the fit note certificate, what information should be captured to best help the
individual, work coaches and employers better support a return to work or job retention?

. Is the current fit note the right vehicle to capture this information, or should we consider
other ways to capture fitness for work and health information? Does the fit note meet the needs

of employers, patients and healthcare professionals?



. How should access to services, assessment, treatment and employment support change
for people with mental health or musculoskeletal conditions so that their health and
employment needs are met in the best possible way?

o How can we help individuals to easily find information about the mental health and
musculoskeletal services they can access?

o How can occupational health and related provision be organised so that it is accessible and
tailored for all? Is this best delivered at work, through private provision, through the health
system, or a combination?

. What has been your experience of the Fit for Work service, and how should this inform
integrated provision for the future?

. What kind of service design would deliver a position in which everyone who needs
occupational health assessment and advice is referred as matter of course?

. How can we encourage the recording of occupational status in all clinical settings and good
use of these data?

o What is the best way to encourage clinicians, allied health professionals and

commissioners of health and other services to promote work as a health outcome?
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To: NEC Equal Opportunities Advisory Sub-Committee 12 January 2017
2017/00059

Agenda for the 112" meeting of the NEC Equal Opportunities
Advisory Sub-Committee to be held on 18 January 2017 at 10.30am
at New Prospect House

1. Welcome, apologies and introductions

If you are unable to attend, please email janine.williams-silvera@prospect.org.uk

2. Minutes of the 111" meeting held on 7 September 2016

The minutes of the meeting held on 7 September have been circulated under 2016/02014 and
are for approval.

3. Matters arising

4. Strengthen the union
a) Women in STEM and professional women

The Prospect / NUT event on 19 January ‘Is your brain pink or blue — challenging stereotyping
in STEM’ has attracted a good audience.

Equate Scotland has secured funding from the Scottish Government for a further women
returners programme. This will start in early February in partnership with Prospect.

b) BME equality

Two meetings of the BME working group will have been held by the time of the EOAC meeting.

Among other issues, the working group meeting on 13 January will consider a revised approach
to equality monitoring. A paper will be circulated next week taking account of feedback received
from the working group.

c) Mainstreaming equality work

A draft equality survey is attached for consideration — see circular 2017/00062.
5. Representating members’ interests at work
a) LGBT Equality

Prospect Pensions Officer Phil McEvoy will give an update on pensions equality work in Northern
Ireland.

b) Consultation on Work, Health and Disability Green Paper
Circular 2016/02176 invites contributions in response to the Government’s ‘Improving lives’
Green Paper.

Latest revision of this document: https://library.prospect.org.uk/id/2017/00059
This revision: https://library.prospect.org.uk/id/2017/00059/2017-01-12
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6. Governance
a) The NEC approved the following motion and delegates for the TUC Black Workers’ Conference:

‘Conference is concerned about the persistent under-representation of BME groups in many important
sectors of the UK economy and at senior organisational levels. It is evident that some management
practices such as behaviourally focused recruitment and performance assessment procedures as well
as recommendations through personal networks create barriers to inclusion and progression.

Such outcomes also have adverse pay implications. TUC / Runnymede Trust research shows that
Black workers face a substantial pay gap in almost every industry but that it is widest at degree level,
averaging 23%.

Conference therefore applauds the TUC's initiative 'Let's talk about racism at work’ and calls on the
Race Relations Advisory Committee to:

Produce guidance to raise awareness of unconscious bias against BME workers and how to
address it in the workplace;

e Produce and publicise the business case for fair and transparent recruitment, selection,
assessment and promotion processes;

e Encourage all BME workers to participate in equality monitoring initiatives so that progress can be
evaluated on the basis of evidence; and

e Campaign for corporate governance changes to achieve transparency in decision-making,
including the creation of diversity task forces led at senior level, empowered to hold decision-
makers to account and subject to external scrutiny’.

Delegates: Faisal Qureshi, Winston Phillips, Ngozi Ugochukwu, Riaz Meer (BECTU Sector), Sam
Mathew (ATSS), James Forbes (Diamond Light Source), Michael Owuye (National Grid), Mavis Amadi
(Babcock Rosyth), Christine Daniell (BT), Satnam Ner and Freddie Brown (NEC).

b) The following nominations have been received for the TUC Disabled Workers' Conference: Leona
Atkins (Met Office), Penny Jackson (DSTL), Amy Bishop (AWE), Linda Ford (Scottish Research
Establishments), Philip Didsbury (Sellafield Sites), Cristina Cano (BT Milton Keynes), BECTU
nominees to be added.

The following draft motion is for consideration (and will also be considered by the Presidential Team
on 16 January):

‘Conference notes the Prime Minister’s speech in January on the need to enhance mental health
services, including her recognition of the need for additional training for employers in supporting staff
who need to take time off.

Conference is concerned about the gap between the Prime Minister’s aspirations and experience in
many workplaces, where terms and conditions providing protection for workers with disabilities are
under pressure. For example provision of disability sick leave, appropriate reasonable adjustments
and phased returns play a key role in successfully sustaining employment relationships.

Conference welcomes the TUC's guidance on ‘Sickness absence and disability discrimination’ and asks
the Disabled Workers’ Committee to build on this by:

e Producing and promoting a summary of key negotiating points for workplace representatives;

e Surveying unions to build a broader picture of any changes to employment provisions directly
affecting workers with disabilities; and

o Identifying and sharing examples of good practice’.



c) A report of TUC Disabled Workers Committee meeting & TUC Equality Audit 2016 PowerPoint
presentation https://library.prospect.org.uk/download/2017/00054 with attachments to the
following documents:

2017/00056 Attachment Report from TUC Disabled Workers Committee - November 2016

2017/00057 Attachment TUC minutes of Disabled Workers Committee - July 2016

2017/00058 Attachment TUC Equality Audit 2016 - PowerPoint presentation

d) The calling notice for the TUC LGBT+ conference has been circulated (see circular 2017/00078).

5. Any other business

6. Dates of future meetings
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